
Date: March 14, 2023

Time: 3:30-4:30 p.m.

Location: FSC Training Room

Facilitator: Dr. Cardona

Topic
Information

Welcome & Introductions The meeting was called to order at 3:32 p.m. Dr. Cardona, Assistant Superintendent of
Secondary Schools, welcomed everyone in attendance. Dr. Cardona reminded the team of
why were meeting this year and how we will be meeting yearly until our next assessment.

Public Comments The only public comment that was made was by Mrs. April Moeckel. April stated that we as a
district have put several things in place that is helping students.

Review/Discuss District
Wellness Policy

Dr. Cardona review our District Wellness Program according to Policy ADF. This was reviewed
and discussed by the committee. There were no questions or concerns.

Review/Discuss moving the
Framework for Student
Success under Wellness

Tracy Haggerty, Chief Teaching and Learning Officer, discuss the district’s Framework for
Student Success. The framework can be found on our district website. Tracy informed the
team that a committee of Fox C-6 counselors, social workers, teachers, parents, students, and
administrators came together to review the nationally-recognized competencies and create
goals and grade-level objectives to support the social and emotional development of our
students. The framework was designed to be specific to the needs of our students and
schools and to align with the values of the Fox C-6 community. Collaboratively, with families,
the framework is intended to support students with the skills to be successful.

Tracy informed the team that each month the district will focus on core competencies and
when in our school buildings, we are to celebrate those who are demonstrating the
competency and also use it as a teaching moment when they are not being demonstrated.

Tracy informed the team that she provides monthly home connections to families on the
district website and also sends a “snapshot” as to what the connection looks like from a
building perspective. This should be coming home in the principals' weekly newsletter. There
was concern this may not be happening and Dr. Cardona, Jamie, and Tracy will follow up on
this item.

Tracy stated that she will be looking for feedback from the community and committee at the
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end of the year to see if any adjustments need to be made.

Dr. Cardona asked the team if the committee feels that we are ready to add this information
and link it to our Wellness Program. The team was in full agreement that this should be under
the Social/Emotional section of our wellness procedures. It was determined that Jamie will
add this information and share it with the team for approval before making this official change.

Discussion on next meeting Dr. Cardona informed the team that we will meet again next year to discuss how we are doing
with our Wellness Program.

The meeting adjourned at 3:56 p.m.

Attendees:
April Moeckel-BOE member
Pat Schwalbe-Secondary Admin
Gail Jones-Director of Food Service
Dr. Tammy Cardona-Assistant Superintendent-Secondary
Jamie Willis-Administrative Assistant-meeting minutes
Kim Schumacher-Director of Nursing
Kaila Odenwald, Assistant Director of Food Service
Scott Leuthauser, FHS AD/AP
Pat Schwalbe, RMS Building Principal
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